
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE



We are now midway through November and I am beginning to hear some Christmas
songs around school, as children begin preparing for their Nativity play. 

This week saw no clubs, due to busy days with Parents Meetings. This is always the case
when it is Parents Meetings week and it meant that I missed seeing the children at the

various sports clubs I am involved in each week. The Parents Meetings seemed very
successful again via the school cloud system and, so that parents are able to look at their
child(ren)'s work, classrooms will be open from 2.45pm on Thursday 24th November for
parents to visit and look at their child's work, if they wish to do so. A further note related

to this is also included elsewhere on the Newsletter and I hope you enjoy seeing your
child's work completed thus far this school year when you visit. 

This week was also anti-bullying week. My assembly focus at the beginning of the week
was Anti-Bullying, and a focus on the theme 'reach out' for 2022, whereby it encourages

children to reach out for support, or to reach out to support others. Year 5 and 6 had a
specific workshop on Thursday and Friday respectively in relation to this, with

information being given elsewhere on the newsletter. 
On Tuesday morning, we had a Governors Meeting, where Governors continue to discuss

current initiatives as well as plan for the future. 
On Thursday morning, I visited another school to see the provision they offer in their

Early Years Foundation Stage, as one of our priorities this year is to integrate EYFS
planning and relate it, where appropriate, to the National Curriculum as covered in Years

1-6. 
At the time of writing (Thursday evening), I am looking forward to teaching French across

the Key Stage 2 classes tomorrow afternoon. Although we only have one session per
week, and this always goes quickly, I am impressed with the children's knowledge and

speaking of the French language. 
I hope you have a lovely weekend and I look forward to seeing the school community

again next week. Best wishes, 



Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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ATTENDANCE
E d e n  -  9 0 . 5 3 %

H e n d r a  -  8 3 . 7 5 %

P r o s p e r  -  9 2 . 6 1 %

K a r s l a k e  - 8 5 . 7 1 %

M e l b u r  -  8 8 . 8 9 %

D r i n n i c k  -  9 2 %

R o s e m e l l y n  -  9 0 . 3 3 %

DATES FOR THE
DIARY

TUESDAY 2ND NOVEMBER -
NO FOOTBALL CLUB DUE TO

FIXTURE VS FOXHOLE.
(further detai ls elsewhere on
this Newslet ter  -  Netbal l  Club

wi l l  run as usual . )  
Thursday 24th November -

Vis i t  your chi ld 's c lassroom -
further detai ls elsewhere on

this Newslet ter .
Wednesday 30th November -

Parents Forum (further detai ls
elsewhere on this Newslet ter .

Wednesday 7th December -
School  Chr istmas Lunch 




Tuesday 13th December -  Whole
School  Cinema Tr ip ( fur ther

detai ls elsewhere on this
Newslet ter)



STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Oliver -  for  a lways being a ready learner and a k ind f r iend.

Hendra -  Antoni -  for  impressing us wi th his conf ident,  f luent reading. 
Prosper -  Liam  -  for  a lways working hard and having a great at t i tude to

learning.  
Karslake -  Abbi  -  for  her perseverance to carry on when she f inds

learning tr icky.  
Melbur -  Imogen -  for  making or ig inal  descr ipt ive language choices in

her 'Earth needs you to f ight ! '  advert .   
Drinnick -  Vinny -  for  outstanding contr ibut ions dur ing our Ant i -Bul ly ing

Stay Safe workshop.
Rosemellyn -  Henry -  for  approaching his learning with enthusiasm.

Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.    

Harrison (Hendra) – for  excel lent  spel l ing and presentat ion when wri t ing a
character descr ipt ion (Engl ish).  

Kitty (Hendra)  – for  wr i t ing a number sentence four di f ferent ways (Maths).  
Eli  (Hendra)  – for  excel lent  independent work wi th number bonds (Maths).
Archie (Drinnick)  – for  excel lent  handwri t ing and presentat ion dur ing an

independent wr i te (Engl ish).

T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :

B o b b y  ( R o s e m e l l y n )  -  f o r  g r e a t  w o r k  d u r i n g  o u r  d a n c e  s e s s i o n .  

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

Lexi (Drinnick)  -  for  being kind and support ive to adul ts.
Ashton (Karslake)  -  for  shar ing a biscui t  wi th Mr Nichol ls.

Ell ie (Drinnick)  -  for  her cont inued help towards adul ts and other chi ldren

HOUSEPOINTS

This week, Trevose (Red) are in the lead with 1779 points, followed by Lizard (Yellow)
with 1757 points in second and  Godrevey (Green) in third with 1600 points. 

FRED

 I t  is  wi th terr ib le sadness and
complete shock that I  wr i te to

you al l  to explain a sudden
tragic event th is week. Fred, our
school  caretaker,  was in school

on Wednesday as usual .
However,  I  was then contacted
on Thursday morning with the

terr ib le news of  h is sudden
death overnight.  

We have sent a card and f lowers
passing on our huge sympathies

to his fami ly.  
Fred was a k ind, support ive,

hard-working and di l igent man,
who was very organised in his
work.  Despi te only working at

Nanpean School  s ince July,  h is
ski l ls  were wel l  sui ted to the

caretaker role and he was
already planning future projects
at  Nanpean School .  I  personal ly
wi l l  miss my dai ly update f rom

him about jobs he had completed
and ideas for the future.  We are

aware, and have been told by his
fami ly,  that  he loved his job here

and being part  of  the Nanpean
School community,  and he wi l l
be sadly missed by everyone

connected to the school .  
I  have informed the chi ldren of
th is terr ib le news in assembly

this af ternoon, and we have staf f
who are t ra ined in support ing

chi ldren in relat ion to
bereavement and gr ief ,  should
any support  be required at  any

t ime. 





SCOUTS, BEAVERS
AND CUBS

YEAR 6
TRANSITION - A
MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL
D u e  t o  t h e  g o v e r n m e n t

a n n o u n c e m e n t  r e g a r d i n g  d e l a y i n g

t h e  l i f t i n g  o f  r e m a i n i n g  C o v i d

r e s t r i c t i o n s ,  w e  a r e  u n f o r t u n a t e l y

u n a b l e  t o  g o  a h e a d  w i t h  t h e

p l a n n e d  Y e a r  6  I n d u c t i o n  E v e n i n g

t h i s  T h u r s d a y  o r  t h e  T r a n s i t i o n

D a y  o n  2 5 t h  J u n e .  W e  w i l l  k e e p

y o u  u p d a t e d  w i t h  d e t a i l s  o f  o u r

v i r t u a l  t r a n s i t i o n  t h a t  w i l l  r e p l a c e

t h e s e  f a c e - t o - f a c e  e v e n t s .  P l e a s e

a l s o  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t  o u r  F a c e b o o k

p a g e  a n d  s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  f o r

u p c o m i n g  t r a n s i t i o n  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d

i n f o r m a t i o n .  W e  h o p e  t h a t  y o u

a n d  y o u r  f a m i l y  s t a y  w e l l  a n d  s a f e

i n  t h e s e  c h a l l e n g i n g  t i m e s .

Please f ind (below) the l ink for  th is week's weekly home debate f rom the Smart
School  Counci l  Community (SSCC). I t  asks:  Is the r is ing cost of  l iv ing making l i fe

in the UK too expensive?
https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/is-the-rising-cost-of- l iving-making-l i fe-in-

the-uk-too-expensive/
I  am certain that people wi l l  have interest ing things to say about th is topical  issue

and I  look forward to hear ing them.
Last week, the debate was l inked to a decrease in cr ime i f  more pol ice worked at

night.  Most chi ldren who spoke to me, as wel l  as a few parents,  stated that
having more pol ice around at  any t ime was l ikely to deter cr iminals.  However,

f rom knowing some Pol ice of f icers,  I  am aware that the Pol ice Force has had cuts
in their  budget.  

WEEKLY HOME DEBATECINEMA TRIP
 As promised in previous

newslet ters,  we are beginning to
communicate Chr istmas dates.
This year,  we wi l l  be taking the

whole school  (chi ldren and staf f )
to the c inema on the morning of
Tuesday 13th December,  as a

Christmas treat.  The cost of  the
f i lm wi l l  be covered by school

fundrais ing,  but we wi l l  be asking
parents for  a contr ibut ion of  £3
towards coach travel ,  and i f  not

enough money is gained to cover
the cost of  th is,  the c inema tr ip

wi l l  have to be cancel led.
Payments have now been added

to epay and more detai ls wi l l
fo l low in future.   

VISIT YOUR CHILD'S CLASSROOM
As Parent Consul tat ion Meet ings, where parents speak to their  chi ld 's teacher,

are v i r tual ,  we fel t  i t  would be nice to plan in a session for parents to v is i t
c lassrooms again so that they can see chi ldren's work.  This wi l l  take place at
2.45pm on Thursday 24th November.  Once parents have seen their child's
work, parents would be able to take their child(ren) from school sl ightly

early on that day if  they wish to do so.



SPONSORED SANTA FUN RUN - LAPLAND HERE WE
COME

A let ter  has been sent home this week containing informat ion about our
upcoming sponsored event,  a long with a sponsorship form. 

The chi ldren have voted  and they would l ike to raise funds to buy the school  a
purpose bui l t  c l imbing wal l  at  Nanpean School .

To do this,  they wi l l  be taking part  in a 12 day sponsored walk,  run or jog in an
attempt to c lock up 3620 ki lometers,  the equivalent distance from Nanpean to

Lapland!
we hope you wi l l  support  the chi ldren with th is,  and we look forward to keeping

you al l  updated with their  progress!



ATTENDANCE
Attendance at  Nanpean School  has been lower throughout the f i rst  hal f  of  the

Autumn Term, in comparison to previous years.  I t 's  a lways disappoint ing to see
the school  wi th a lower at tendance rate.  This is why we feel  i t  is  appropr iate to
wri te to parents to remind you that hol idays in term t ime are st i l l  unacceptable,

and can lead to penal ty charge not ices ( f ines) being appl ied by Cornwal l
Counci l .  I f  your chi ld is absent f rom school  wi thout author isat ion,  you wi l l  be

commit t ing an of fence under the Educat ion Act 1996. We may submit  a request
to Cornwal l  Counci l  for  a Penal ty Not ice to be issued, in accordance with

Sect ions 444A and 444B of  the said Act.  Penal ty Not ices are issued per l iable
parent,  per chi ld and each carry a f ine of  £60 i f  paid wi th in 21 days or £120 i f
paid af ter  th is but wi th in 28 days. Fai lure to pay the Penal ty Not ice may resul t
in legal  act ion.  Absence not author ised by the school  may resul t  in prosecut ion

in the Magistrates’  Court  under Sect ion 444(1) or Sect ion 444(1A) of  the
Educat ion Act 1996, leading to a f ine of  up to £2,500 and/or a custodial

sentence. Cornwal l  Counci l  may also apply for  the costs incurred in taking the
matter to court .

FOOTBALL CLUB
 Due to a match at  Foxhole

School ,  there is no Footbal l  Club
next week. Chi ldren selected for

the f ixture have been given a
let ter  about th is.  

INSET DAY CHANGE
Due to unforeseen circumstances,
we have had to change one of  our

INSET days. Monday 17th Apr i l
2023 is no longer an INSET day so

chi ldren wi l l  be expected in
school .  Instead, there wi l l  be a

further INSET day on Wednesday
4th January 2023. 

Therefore,  our remaining INSET
days for 2022 /  23 are:

Tuesday 3rd January 2023
Wednesday 4th January 2023

Friday 9th June 2023.

PARENTS FORUM
The next Parents Forum

meet ing wi l l  be at  2.30pm on
Wednesday 30th November.  To

try to ent ice more parents to
at tend, there wi l l  be tea and
cake avai lable!  I f  you would

l ike to at tend to discuss
anything related to Nanpean
School,  p lease add this date
and t ime to your diary!  I  look

forward to seeing parents then!  



YEAR 5/6 - STAYSAFE WORKSHOP
Richard f rom Stay Safe jo ined us for  the af ternoon on Thursday (17th

November) and the morning on Fr iday (18th November).  The workshop included
understanding what bul ly ing is and the types of  bul ly ing:  verbal ,  onl ine,

physical  and indirect .  We discussed why bul ly ing might happen and the chi ldren
carr ied out some chal lenges set by Richard.

One of  the act iv i t ies including treat ing a person (a paper person) badly.
Afterwards, the act  of  saying sorry and try ing to make up for the poor t reatment

did not completely erase the pain caused to the paper ( the cr inkles and tears
could st i l l  be seen).  This was a very pract ical  way to make an important point .

We shared some video scenar ios wi th Year 5 and talked through the
advantages and disadvantages to the approaches that were played out.  An
important message the chi ldren took away was to SPEAK OUT AND TELL

SOMEONE.



YEAR 3 - KARSLAKE
CAKE SALE

Thank you so much to each and
everyone of  you who donated and

bought cakes this morning!
Karslake are of f  to a fantast ic start

wi th their  Ki tchen /  Vegetable
Garden fundrais ing.  This morning

they sold a whopping £80.10 worth
of cake!

Wel l  done Karslake Class! !




